
SIDMOUTH TOWN COUNCIL 
Minutes of Sidmouth Town Council’s 

Environment Committee held in the Council Chamber,  
Woolcombe House, Woolcombe Lane, Sidmouth  

on Monday 14 April 2025 at 6.30pm 
 

 
 

 

Councillors: Ian Barlow (Chair) 
Stephen Blakeway (Vice Chair) 

   Bernie Davis  
Paul Dodds 
Mike Goodman 
Chris Lockyear 
Hillary Nelson 
Rachel Perram 
Kevin Walker 
 
Invited Reps:  
 
Ed Dolphin  (Sidmouth Arboretum) 
Jon Ball   (Sidmouth Arboretum) 
Jan Metcalf  (River Sid Project) 
Charles Sinclair      (River Sid Project) 

                                       Dave Bramley  (CAPS) 
                                       Stefan Drew  (Civic Food Forests) 

   Zoey Cooper  (Exmouth Town Council) 
                                       
The meeting started at 6.30pm and finished at 8.15pm 
 

PART ‘A’  

83 Minutes 

The minutes of the Environment Working Group meetings held on Monday 13 
January 2025, were agreed, and signed, subject to the clarification of minute 81.2 to 
read RECOMMENDED: To get a Project Officer to look at the Salcombe Regis and 
Woolbrook stream. 

 

84 Declarations of Interest 

Name Item 

Number 

Type Action Taken Details 

Cllr Chris 

Lockyear  

All items Personal Remained in the 

Meeting during 

discussion and 

voting 

Member of Sidmouth Biodiversity Group 

Member of Sidmouth Arboretum 

Cllr Ian Barlow All items Personal Remained in the 

Meeting during 

discussion and 

voting 

Member of Sidmouth Biodiversity Group 

Member of Sidmouth Arboretum 

 



85 Matters of Urgency and Report 
None reported. 
 

86  Engagement: 
 

86.1  The Council noted the reduction reported in the Council’s energy use and agreed to 
continue to report on usage and make all reasonable efforts to lower carbon 
footprint in the coming years.  

  The Chair and Members thanked Cllr Lockyear for his time and concise report. 

  

86.2 Dave Bramley (CAPS) gave an update to the Committee concerning working on 
bringing Sidmouth Community together with various informative talks related to 
CAPS. A budget would be submitted to the Committee to fund more talks held at 
Kennaway House. 

 

86.3 Cllr Bernie Davis updated Members on the Eco hub and the good work they had 
done to date with many different groups joining them at the library and TIC. The 
Committee discussed the merits of the hub possibly finding the hub a more 
permanent base in the future. The CAPS team had decided that the trial would  now 
be extended until the end of the year. 

 

86.4 Zoey Cooper the Environmental Officer from Exmouth Council introduced the 
Exmouth Cup project to the Committee. The Chair and Members thanked Zoey for 
delivering their findings with the scheme so far.  

 

87 Built Environment: 
 
87.1  Cllr Paul Dodds reported to the Committee on working with DDC and EDDC on 

improvements of the road and roadsides in Sidmouth. It was reported that 
approximately 120-160 potholes had been repaired to date. The signs throughout 
the Town had also been cleaned and it was noted that work with our contractor had 
been highlighted and everyone had noticed the improvement to the general 
cleanliness of Sidmouth and the the impact of the Councils work in the Town. The 
Chair and Committee thanked Cllr Dodds for helping to make such an exceptional 
difference to Sidmouth. 

 
87.2 Cllr Walker spoke on how the FOGG volunteers had transformed the Glen Goyle site. 

The Chair confirmed that EDDC were taking responsibility for the pathway, supplying 
materials and would be liaising with the volunteers and Friends of Glen Goyle about 
the successful project. 

 
87.3 Cllr Walker brought to the Committees attention the team of volunteers that had 

been meeting weekly and doing great work in improving the Cemetery. He 
highlighted the problems the volunteers faced with dogs not being on leads. The 
Chair thanked the volunteers through Cllr Walker for their work and informed them 
that EDDC would be providing additional signage regarding Dogs on Leads.  

 
 

 



 

87.4 Friends of the Knowle requested £250 for costs to cover insurance and vests/gloves. 
 RECOMMENDED: 
  That the Committee would fund the costs and pass on thanks for the vast 

improvement in the Knowle Gardens. 
 

 88 Natural Environment: 
 
 88.1 Ed Dolphin and Jon Ball gave an update to Members about the 14,000 tree planting 

project. They had secured funding from national companies for the project to date 
and would be coming in ahead of schedule.  They gave the first initial findings of the 
tree report but would report at the next committee when the data and final report 
had been finished. The Chair praised the Arboretum for the huge success of the 
ongoing project. 

 
88.2 Stefan Drew received questions on the Community and Civic Food Forest project. It 

had encouraged the Sidmouth Community to come together and even though it was 
still in the early stages and would develop properly in the next 7 years, it had already 
been proving successful. 

 
88.3    Members discussed the report on the Bactiquick Water tester and agreed to fund up 

to £2500 to enable tests to be taken in the bathing season daily. 
 
 RECOMMENDED: that the Council fund up to £2500 to enable tests to be taken in 

the bathing season daily, subject there being no undue legal risk to the Council or 
legal representation.  

 
89 Members confirmed that the date for the next meeting would be Monday 8 July 

2025. 

 

……….…….…………………….…………………………… 
CHAIR OF THE ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE 
 
 

 
 


